
               Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                         July 12, 2020 

 

  
From the Desk of Fr. Leo 

 
        One of the heroic founders of our beloved country 

of United States is Benjamin Franklin who died in 

1790. He was a printer, author, publisher, inventor, 

scientist, businessman, thinker, statesman and 

diplomat. He was a blessing to our country and to all 

of humanity. 

      For example, one day he received a gift of a whisk 

broom from India. He noticed a few seeds fastened to 

the wisps of the broom. Franklin planted them. When 

the first crop came up, he distributed the seeds among 

his friends and neighbors. Their crops flourished. In 

this way Franklin was responsible for introducing 

broom corn into the American colonies, and starting 

the American broom manufacturing industry. 

      You and I are called to do something like that. 

Jesus Christ gives us His truths – seeds – 

which we are to plant in our minds and then 

in the minds of others. Those truths, those 

seeds, Christ, gives us through the 

public worship of the Church He 

founded, through   Catholic   reading, 

through   His   inspired   words, the   

Bible, and through preaching of His special 

servants, His priests. 

       Take a cue from Benjamin Franklin. Treasure the 

truths Christ gives us. Plant them. Share them with 

others. The priests' job is to tell you Christ's truth. Your 

job is to hear it and make it grow. In the words of Jesus: 

“He who has ears to hear, let him hear.” 

      May I make a few suggestions on how to get the 

most out of homilies. You don't have to be a farmer or 

gardener to know that you have to prepare the soil for 

the seed. How helpful it would be if everyone on the 

way to Mass would prepare himself or herself for 

receiving God's truth; not, “Dear Lord, don't let Father 

talk too long today,” but “Dear Lord, help Father give 

me some truths I can nourish for my good.” Every 

worthwhile preacher prays that those who hear him 

will benefit from what he says, will provide fertile 

ground for the truths he is planting. How about 

returning the favor by praying for the preacher? 

      As you enter the church make the sign of the cross 

thoughtfully over your body, washing away the 

distractions of the world, the flesh and the devil. Make 

yourself open to the seed of God’s truth. Listen 

carefully to the prayers and readings, especially the 

Gospel. Pay close attention to the homily. Try to  

 

 

 

 

understand, try to remember. Christ, is speaking to you 

through His priest, however limited that priest may be.  

The man in the pulpit can be an effective instrument of 

Christ. He can also be ineffective. The message may 

come through loud and clear, or it may be dull and 

garbled. But it is an important message. Keep the soil 

ready. Be ready to receive it. 

Fr. Leo Alban Asuncion 

 

 

 
 

 

Though we are not able to meet together during this 

week, please keep these intentions in your personal 

prayers, as Father will continue to include them in 

his private masses. 

 

Mass Intentions for the Week 

 

Tues.                                 July 14                         N/A   

Joey O. Mariano                                  Mariano Family                               
       (Thanksgiving)                                                           

Wed.                                 July 15                         N/A 

Asuncion Mateo †                                    Bernardina † 
                                                                                   

Thur.                                July 16                         N/A 

Luciano C. Escala †                            Mariano Family 
       

Fri.                                    July 17                         N/A  

Anna Rossi †                                          Roberta Rossi 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Sat.                                    July 18                         N/A 

Fr. Ciaran Dillon †                                    Anne Brown 

 

Sun.                                   July 19                         N/A 

Anna Rossi †                                       David & Linda 
                                                                                     Rossi  

Port Costa                                                             N/A 

People of the Parish 

 
† †††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††† † 

Sunday Collection – July 5 

 

 St. Rose, Crockett                                 $990 

 

      St. Patrick Mission, Port Costa               $55 

 

                

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO HAVE 

FOUND A WAY TO CONTINUE SUPPORTING 

OUR PARISH! 

 

  

St. Patrick Mission 
 

Mass will be held in the parking/street area just in front 

of the church. Please bring your own seat if possible 

because very few chairs will be available. Space is very 

limited. Mass will be a little shorter than normal, and 

everyone will stay in their spot until the end of mass. 

At that time Father will invite participants up to receive 

communion starting with the back row and keeping 6 

ft apart at all times! After communion, in an orderly 

manner, the parishioners will pick up their chairs and 

return directly to their cars.  

 

 

 

 
St. Rose of Lima 

Please bring your own seat and stay on the marked 

spots in front of the church. We will only be able to 

accommodate 25% of the space in the courtyard. Mass 

will be a little shorter than normal, and everyone will 

stay in their spot until the end of mass. At that time 

Father will invite participants up to receive 

communion starting with the back row and keeping 6 

ft apart on the markings! After communion, in an 

orderly manner, the parishioners will pick up their 

chairs and return directly to their cars.  
 

 

 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

Precautions 

 
With the constant change that is occurring around 

us, the Diocese is still adhering to the following 

protocols:  

• All social gatherings that can be 

rescheduled, postponed or cancelled, should 

be.  

• All public Masses are suspended, or must be 

conducted outdoors with no more than 100 

participants.  

 

With this information, and the Contra Costa County 

announcement that in church services may resume on 

July 1st, we are so close to welcoming back our 

parishioners for Mass!  The Diocese has asked each of 

its parishes to put together a reopening plan (inside 

Church service) and submit that with a permission 

form for the Bishop to approve. We have already 

accounted for most of the guidelines, but would like to 

hear from our parishioners as well. So, we would like 

to hear from our St. Rose and St. Patrick 

congregations, what steps would you like to see 

taken before we resume masses? What would make 

you feel a little more at ease to attend?  Please let us 

know! Call the office (510-787-2052), send an email 

(strosecrockett@comcast.net) or even just mention it 

to Father Leo or Christina. Masses at St. Rose will 

probably be outdoors (bring your own seat) as long as 

the weather permits, and we are still devising the plan 

for St. Patrick. 
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